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Welcome


Hi to everyone and welcome to another Venturer Vibes.  It’s been a quiet 2004 for most of the Unit so far, but all that is about to change, as you will see by this ‘Vibes’.  I have enclosed a number of items for your information.  Make room on the fridge to keep yourself up to date.





The New Scout Uniform


Our Group Council (the meeting of all the leaders in the Group) has decided 1st Deer Park will NOT be swapping to the new uniform at any time in the near future.  It is inevitable that new members will be wearing the new uniform some time soon, however there is no need for existing members to purchase any items of the new uniform if their existing uniform still fits.  I have enclosed some more information on this including a price list.





While on the subject of uniform, FULL uniform means FULL uniform – not a shirt and scarf stuffed in a bag nor anything else but uniform pants being worn.  On the Snow Weekend there is always a formal dinner on the Saturday Night where everyone (and I mean EVERYONE) wears full uniform.  Equally, the nights we visit the ‘Showtimes’ we need to wear FULL uniform.  Everyone who attends these nights knows what a uniform looks like and no-one bats an eyelid to see someone in uniform.  As a matter of fact, people comment when only part of a uniform is worn!!  The situation has gotten to the stage where I will need to consider options if this simple requirement is not met.





Is It Monday or Wednesday Night?


Now that Gang Show is over we will be returning to Monday nights for our normal meetings.  The problem is the definition of ‘normal’.  It is most important that you keep your eye on the Unit program as we will be chopping and changing the meeting night for the remainder of the year.  The major reason for this in 4th term is me doing the final phase of my training.





Yes, after 5 years of me trying to find suitable dates and members of the District, Region and Branch




















hassling me to finish my training I have finally found the time and the course which suits the best.  The problem is most of the training is on a Monday night and this will effect our meeting nights during this training.  It is all detailed in the Unit program, but the effected dates are 1st, 2nd, 3rd, 11th, 18th and 25th of October and 8th, 15th, 22nd and 27th November





The ‘Showtimes’


During 3rd Term, one thing the Unit does is attend the various ‘Showtimes’ put on by South Metro Region and Boorondara and Whitehorse Districts.  We do this for a couple of reasons.


To support our fellow Scouting friends, particularly those we know from Gang Show and


To provide an avenue for those not in Gang Show to obtain their Expressions 1 Award if they so choose. 


There is no compulsion for any Unit member to attend all these outings, as I am aware they are not everyone’s cup of tea.  But they are part of the Unit program and they do form part of the award scheme.





a)	Camberwell Showtime


	When:	Tuesday August 31st


	Where:	Athenaeum Theatre


	Cost:	$14


	Money Required By:	Monday August 9th


	Meet:	At our hall by 5.30pm


	Uniform:	Yes and FULL.





b)	South Metro Showtime


	When:	Wednesday August 25th


	Where:	Alexander Theatre, Clayton


	Cost:	$14.00


	Money Required By:	Monday August 2nd


	Meet:	At our hall by 6.00pm


	Uniform:	Yes and FULL.














The rest of the weekend someone has to pay for.  The good news is the Unit covers:


fuel for both cars


chain hire for both cars


national park entry for both cars


This means each Venturer will only have to pay for:


ski / snow board hire


lessons (if needed)


lift ticket/s (if needed)


I have included the current costs for the above with the ‘Vibes’.  It would be my recommendation to grab a lesson (I know I’m going to) and maybe share a lift pass on the Saturday.  Past experience tells me if your having trouble on the skis, its not much fun walking up the hills to try again.





Our Annual Trivia Night


This is our major yearly fundraiser to help with things like the snow weekend.  Unfortunately the Rovers have called RoVenture on the weekend we had planned for the Trivia Night so we have had to move it.  I will discuss the options with the Unit Council and try and reprogram this night.  Keep an ear out for the new date as the Trivia Night helps soften the financial blow throughout the rest of the year.





 13th Australian Venture – January 2006


Information is starting to trickle through on this highlight of a member’s time in Venturers.  I attended the last Venture in Canberra and (all being well) will be attending the next one in Wollongong.  Have a look at the link off the front page of our website for more details.





Next year will be a big fund raising year for the Venture, so start talking it up with your Venturer to work out if they will be going.





RoVenture


There are a number of camps planned for the remainder of 2004, one of which is RoVenture.  This is a fun activities weekend for the Venturers run by the Rovers of Hoadley Region.  I have included all  the information I have at the moment in the envelope.





That’s all for now.














Steve.


9367-1887 (h)	9364-0200 (w)	0409-673867 (m)
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c)	Whitehorse Showtime


	When:	? Thursday September 2nd


	Where:	Nunawading Civic Centre


	Cost:	$11.00


	Money Required By:	Monday August 9th


	Meet:	At our hall by 6.15pm


	Uniform:	Yes and FULL.





Raffle Tickets


The current fundraiser for the Group Committee is a joint raffle with the Box Hill Football Club.  In the past we have joined with the footy club to sell these tickets and have made quite a bit of money for the Group.  I have included a small book of tickets for you to sell.  Please do your best and return the money to the Group by Monday 26th July.





Any queries regarding this fundraiser should be directed to members of the Group Committee.





Annual General Meetings


Coming up this term will be the Group’s and District’s Annual General Meetings.  This is the time when all the Uniformed sections and the Group Committee and District Association report on their activities for the past 18 months.  These are NOT late nights and are well worth attending.  If you have ever had any questions about how the Group or District is run or why things are the way they are or cost what they do, this is the opportunity to ask those questions you have always wanted to ask.





The AGM’s are also the times for presentations.  While I don’t know what 1st Deer Park has up its sleeve, I do know Brimbank District presents the Bruce Proud Award for ‘Outstanding Citizenship and Achievement’ to a Venturer each year.  I also know that Venturers from 1st Deer Park have won this award for the past two years.  I wonder what will happen this year?





The Venturers always cater for the AGM’s so your Venturer will be required to attend.  Why not hang around and watch the proceedings.





The Snow Weekend At Baw Baw


We now have 2 full carloads for this activity, so all is well.  For those who have not been to the snow for the weekend before let me warn you – it eats money.  The $70 paid so far covers 2 nights in the chalet and 5 meals starting at breakfast on the Saturday.











